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The Blue Valley Quilt Guild, February 2008

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


Our second meeting of the year takes place on Monday evening, Feb. 18, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center. All quilt-lovers are welcome! Our program for the evening will be award-winning BVQG member Susan Minchow giving us a trunk show and telling us a little about her quilting journey, what inspires her, how she works, and what some of her favorite projects have been. You won’t want to miss this meeting of wonderful ideas! 

It’s time again for the announcement of this year’s Challenge Project! This is a fun wall-hanging project that will be due by our July meeting for any participants who are up for an exciting quilting challenge. Come to the meeting to find out what our theme will be.


February also features refreshments and Show’n’Tell. We love to hear your stories, share your quilting adventures, and see your latest quilt projects.


During break, you can browse through our BVQG library books. When you check out the BVQG website, you might notice that our books are now listed there, with cover pictures and book information included. What a great idea. Thank you, Becky!

We’ve also begun a new guild feature (a new “old” feature), called “Member of the Month.” Becky will interview members and put the information on the website. It will also be included in the regular paper newsletter. On the website will be included photos of some the member’s quilts. Our guild is full of interesting quilters, new and experienced – it’s time to get to know everyone!


Our 2008 Calendar Booklets will also be available at the Feb. meeting. Please pick up yours. Check your phone numbers, etc. These booklets will be used throughout the year to remind you of meetings, as well as help you to reach fellow guild members.

Happy Birthday! to

Genevieve Kusek – Feb. 2

Kim Piitz – Feb. 7

Marian Fosler – Feb. 17

Opal Bowmaster – Feb. 21

Eileen Meyer – Feb. 28

Welcome!
Linda Schiessl (returning member)

Kim Piitz (new member)
709 N Columbia Ave.



3070 County Rd. Q
     Seward, NE 68434



       Brainard, NE 68626
            643-9321, cell-641-4103


       545-2202


    B-day: Jan. 3




       B-day: Feb. 7


    Linda.Schiessl@gmail.com
Blue Valley Quilters Treasurer Report, January 2008

Beginning Checkbook Balance 12/31/07



$2,531.87

Income


Pin sales






                         15.00


Member dues for 2008




              120.00

Expenses


Mary Robbins, 6 mos. P.O. box rent



        20.00


Nebr. Dept. Revenue – 2007 sales tax


                 28.39


Marilyn Varner, newsletter copies



          7.25


Jeanie Hecker, ledger book




        23.42


Jan Stehlik, January program




        50.00

Ending Checkbook Balance, 1/31/2008



  $2,537.81

Certificate of De[posit Balance***




    2000.00

TOTAL ASSETS, 1/31/2008





  $4,537.81

***Certificate of Deposit Cattle Bank 9 monthy, 4.91% rate, 5.00% APY


12/29/07, $2,000.00, due 09/29/08


Special “Let It Snow “NP”










Lori Duffek










Treasurer

Blue Valley Quilters Guild Meeting

Monday, January 21, 2008

Seward Civic Center, 6th & Bradford

Seward, NE


President Linda Riesberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


Linda welcomed the group and introduced Jan Stehlik, who gave the program “Dutch Treat.” The program included some history, some reference materials and many fun patterns, linens, quilt blocks, etc., which all related to the Dutch influence in the United States.


Becky Wallroff, Marcia Cieslik and Gloria Bell were recognized for wearing their name tags. Member birthdays in January were recognized. The door prize of a book was won by Arlene Moritz, whose name was drawn.


Treasurer’s Report: It was announced that the beginning balance should read “10/31/07” instead of “12/31/01” and that the charges of the website were from June through December 2007, not January.


Secretary’s Report: No changes. Sheila moved that the Treasurer’s report with changes and the minutes of the November 19, 2007 meeting as printed be approved. Seconded/passed.


Some events coming up:


Feb. 3-Swap meet for fabric lovers at The Isles Pub in Havelock - $5 to rent a table, entry cost is two cans of food or $1. Sponsored by Quilted Kitty and Cosmic Cow.


Feb. 2-3 – Stuhr Museum Quilt exhibition in Grand Island.


Feb. 23-24 – Mark Lipinski workshops at Southeast Community College, Lincoln.


March – elinor peace bailey and others will do a workshop


Linda Riesberg is our “member of the month” and information about her is on the website. This will be another way to get to know more about the members of our guild.


In November there had been a discussion on the purchase of a quilt rack to hang a quilt – especially when we have to travel with the quilt (such as a raffle quilt). Linda said that the person she talked with in the Lincoln guild said that they had gotten theirs about 10 years ago and were thinking of getting more. She said they usually run about $200. Mary moved that we go ahead and order the quilt rack that Jeanie Hecker had researched. Seconded/passed.


BVQG pins are available for $3 each.


Becky Wallroff said she has been entering the list of books available in our guild library on our website. They will be listed by author, title, and general information about the book.


Linda adjourned the meeting following Show and Tell.


The next meeting will be February 18,2008.
















Barbara Pike
















Secretary

BVQG Member of the Month

Linda Riesberg
Tell us about your family: I grew up in Northeast Nebraska on a farm south of Creighton, NE. I have a husband, Dave, and five children. We have five grandchildren also. This has given me many opportunities to make quilts.

Tell us about your work life: I attended Bryan School of Nursing and graduated in 1977. I received my bachelor’s degree from UNL in 1986. I have had many interesting and rewarding times in my nursing career as I have worked in the field of nursing since graduating in ’77.

How did you get started in quilting? I made my first quilt in 1973. Both of my grandmother’s quilted and my younger of the two had a stroke that year and went into the nursing home. Sje had made sure I had a special quilt and pillows to start college. I had a sewing career since 8th grade when my mother let me move the sewing machine upstairs to my room as I was always creating something and had a mess going on most of the time. My mother also belonged to a sewing group that met on Wednesday afternoons. These ladies would go to each others homes and work on the hostess’s sewing projects. Some of the ladies had piles of embroidery projects or mending or a quilt in a frame to be quilted. These were my early inspirations to sew and quilt.
What did your first quilt look like? I cut the blocks out using a newspaper template. All of my blocks were a different size. I sewed them together and got a very “cockeyed” quilt with uneven rows. I then read in a Women’s Day magazine that if you used sand paper for your template you would not have this problem of unmatched blocks. That was a great tip.

How long have you been a member of BVQG? I joined the BVQG in 2000. I had gone to Paducah, Kentucky for the AQS quilt show and as I visited with quilters from around the United States I learned I was missing out on a lot by not being in a guild. When I attended the quilt show on the Fourth of July I picked up a flyer and came to a meeting. I have enjoyed the guild meetings since the first time. The quilters I met in Paducah were right, “belonging to a quilt guild will fan your passion for quilting.”

To what other groups do you belong? I belong to the Nebraska State Quilt Guild.

What inspires you to quilt? I love color and fabric and the magic that happens when you put them together. I just love to watch the design of the quilt appear as I sew the pieces together. I also like to just sew little projects with small pieces. I think it might be an illness of some sort.

What projects are you currently working on? I have two little projects that involve the charm square packets. I have learned to keep these projects small and not make them larger because you sew for a very long time and use a lot of thread when you start with 2-1/2 inch squares.

What is your most annoying UFO and do you think you’ll ever finish it? I started a quilt using the block “Sister’s Choice” with 2-1/2 inch squares at a quilt retreat in Fullerton, NE in 1996. I have presented it two different years at the BVQG as a UFO to be finished and it hasn’t happened. I doubt it will ever happen.
